June 13, 2019

Mr. Hosam Haggag

City of Santa Clara

1500 Warburton Avenue
Santa Clara, California 95050

Sent via email: Clerk(@santaclaraca.gov
Dear Mr. Haggag:

Pursuant to Penal Code § 933.05(f), the 2018-2019 Santa Clara County Civil Grand Jury
is transmitting to you its Final Report, Inquiry into the Governance of the Valley
Transportation Authority.

Penal Code § 933.05(f) states the following:

A grand jury shall provide to the affected agency a copy of the portion of the grand jury
report relating to that person or entity two working days prior to its public release and after
the approval of the presiding judge. No officer, agency, department or governing body of
a public agency shall disclose any contents of the report prior to the public release of the
final report. Leg. H. 1996 ch. 1170, 1997 ch. 443.

This report will be made public and released to the media on Tuesday, June 18, 2019, at
10 am. If you have any questions please contact Britney Huelbig, Deputy Manager for the
Civil Grand Jury, at: (408) 882-2721.

Sincerely,

D

John Pedersen

Foreperson
2018-2019 Civil Grand Jury

Encl.: Inquiry into the Governance of the Valley Transportation Authority



